
Minutes of Proceeding  Office of the Ottawa County Clerk 

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners  8:00 a.m. 

November 15, 2010  Regular Session 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Ray McGavran, 

Commissioner James P Kay, and Mary Arganbright, County Clerk. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McGavran.  

 

The official minutes of November 8, 2010, were approved and signed. 

 

Commissioner Kay moved to appoint Ben Perry as Durham Township Clerk.  

Commissioner McGavran seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Abatement’s were approved. 

 

Pat Baccus, County Treasurer, stopped in and gave the commissioners an update on her 

office. 

 

Phil Aumick, Economic Development Director, met with the commissioners and gave 

them an update.  Phil said that he will be gone tomorrow to the conference at Dodge 

City.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on what crews were doing.  John said 

that he would like to ask around and see what counties are doing about utility companies 

coming and setting things on county right-of-way without notification.  John reported on 

employee matters.   

 

Michele Lester, Emergency Management Coordinator, came in and recommended that 

the burn ban be lifted.  The commissioners approved. 

 

Keith Coleman, Sheriff, gave prisoner count of Sedgwick County 50, and Saline County 

1.   

         

With no further business before the board the meeting adjourned at 10:07 a.m., and went 

to a meeting at the Ottawa County Health Center.  


